
SEX OFFENDER REGISTRY 

 

 

The Campus Sex Crimes Prevention Act requires institutions of higher education to issue a 
statement advising the campus community where law enforcement agency information 
provided by the State concerning registered sex offenders may be obtained.  It also requires 
sex offenders already required to register in a State to provide notice, as required, under 
State Law, of each institution of higher education in that State at which a person is 
employed, carries on a vocation, volunteers services or is a student.    
 

 

The State of California requires sex offenders to register with the police department in the 
jurisdiction in which they reside. The state makes this information available to law 
enforcement agencies. This information is available to the public at the local police/sheriff’s 
department. For the UC Santa Cruz campus, information on registered sex offenders is 
available at the Santa Cruz County Sheriff’s Department, 701 Ocean Street, Santa Cruz, 
CA 95060, 831-454-2242. Additionally, the Federal Campus Sex Crimes Prevention Act 
provides for the tracking of convicted sex offenders enrolled at or employed at institutions of 
higher education. 
 

 

In addition, the California Penal Code §290.01 requires sex offenders who are enrolled as a 
student, or is, with or without compensation, a full-time or part-time employee, or is carrying 
on a vocation for more than 14 days, or for an aggregate period exceeding 30 days in a 
calendar year to register with the UC Santa Cruz Police Department within five working 
days of commencing enrollment or employment. The terms "employed or carries on a 
vocation" include employment whether or not financially compensated, volunteered, or 
performed for government or educational benefit. The registrant shall also notify the 
Department within five working days of ceasing to be enrolled or employed, or ceasing to 
carry on a vocation. 
 

 

Information on these registered sex offenders is available to the public at the UC Santa 
Cruz Police Department. Access to the data is by appointment only. Information on 
registered sex offenders is also available on the Megan’s Law website 
athttp://www.meganslaw.ca.gov. 
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